

## CITY OF NAPOLEON - LAW DEPARTMENT

255 W. Riverview Avenue, PO Box 151, Napoleon, OH 43545 Phone: 419-592-3503 - Fax: 419-592-4723

City Law Director David M. Grahn naplaw@napoleonohio.cc

Administrative Assistant Sheryl K. Rathge naplawea@napoleonohio.cc Friday, June 07, 2002

Mr. Don Reynolds c/o Hogrefe Auto Salvage 690 E. Riverview Ave. Napoleon, Ohio 43545

Re: Yard Cleaning

Dear Mr. Roberts:

This letter is to document the conversation on June 4, 2002 you had with the Chief and I regarding the frontage of the salvage yard. It is our understanding that you will have the frontage of the auto salvage yard cleared so that all business activity is conducted behind the fenced-in-area as follows: ½ of the salvage and equipment removed by June 19, 2002 and the remainder removed by July 4, 2002. As you are aware, the conducting of all business behind the fenced area was previously agreed to and ordered by the Honorable Keith Muehlfeld of the Henry County Common Pleas Court in Case No. 97 CV 067.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter and as promised, we will withhold filing any court action to require you to do what has been promised.

Should you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Sincerely,

David M. Grahn City Law Director

dmg/skr

cc: Gary Hogefe

Robert Weitzel, Police Chief

Brent Damman, Zoning Administrator

Dr. Jon A. Bisher, City Manager

1. Andrew Small, Mayor

Members of City Council

Attachment

salvageyard L:\LAW\lotus\wordpro\lawdirec\letters 6/7/2002, 2:50:30 PM